

「σ`⊂ Δ∿b Δ Δ ν ∿ ⊃ ⊂ ∩ λ ∘ d ъ c
Minister of Human Resources
Ministauyuq Havaktuliqiyitkutni
Ministre des Ressources humaines

IPC Report Number # 21-200-RR

Mr. Graham Steele Information and Privacy Commissioner Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner of Nunavut P.O. Box 1000, STN 270 Iqaluit NU X0A 0H0 1-855-979-3081

Email: admin@atipp-nu.ca

August 5, 2021

Dear Commissioner,

RE: Response to Review Report Number 21-200-RR and Recommendations for File # 21- 128

This letter is in response to your Review Report Number 21-200-RR, dated July 12, 2021. Please be advised that the Department of Human Resources welcomes the report and accepts the recommendation.

The Department of Human Resources discussed the recommendation with the Nunavut Employee Union (NEU) at the Joint Consultation Committee (JCC) meeting held on July 23, 2021. The NEU's primary concern is regarding the inconsistent level of information provided by the Government of Nunavut *prior to* a Fact Finding Meeting (FFM), not regarding notes being provided after the fact. As agreed with the NEU, going forward the Department of Human Resources and the union will work towards consistency and for more detailed information to be provided to employees regarding issues to be discussed at Fact Finding Meetings.

The Department of Human Resources also acknowledges that no recommendation was made about the correction of the FFM summary in this case, beyond the corrections already made.

Sincerely,

CDAN 4984786

Honourable David Akeeagok, Minister of Human Resources

C.C.

Sheila Kolola, Deputy Minister, Human Resources